Workers’ Compensation Injury Reporting Procedures 
Naugatuck Valley Community College strives to provide a safe work environment for all employees (including student assistants and work-study students who are scheduled to work on the day of injury).  Therefore, we are requesting that all observed safety hazards be reported to your supervisor immediately.  In the event that an injury or illness does occur, we would like to remind you of the following information regarding Workers’ Compensation and occupational injury and/or disease:

In the event of an occupational injury and/or disease, it is the policy of the State to have an employee notify his/her supervisor within 24 hours of the injury or illness.  The employee must report the injury to his/her supervisor or other designated authority without delay regardless of the seriousness of the injury or its cause.  Any delay in reporting the injury increases the chance that it may be disputed.  After reporting the injury/illness, employees in need of medical attention may visit
· Saint Mary’s Health System Urgent Care Center/Occupational Health Center, located at 1312 West Main Street, Waterbury CT 06708 (203-709-3740)
· AFC (American Family Care) Urgent Care, located at 76C Newtown Rd., Danbury, CT  06810 (203-826-8434)
· One of the State of CT Mandatory Initial Treatment Locations listed on the DAS Workers’ Compensation website -http://ct.primehealthservices.com/search.
There is also a Participating Provider Directory, which may be obtained by contacting Human Resources.  Receiving treatment outside of the State of Connecticut provider network may jeopardize your entitlement to available Workers’ Compensation benefits.
When a work-related injury occurs, the employee’s supervisor is required to call the 
1-800-828-2717 Injury Reporting Hotline.  The employee or supervisor must then complete and forward a Report of Occupational Injury or Disease to an Employee, (Form WC207) to the Human Resources Office, Room K704.  The NVCC Agency Location code is BOR79500.  Forms are available as listed below or by contacting Linda Pestretto Demers at Ext. 8719.

DAS Form 207 - First Report of Injury: This form is used to record information when phoning in the claim to the TPA Injury Intake Center and reviewing the claim in CORE-CT by the human resources (HR) claim-processing unit. The supervisor must provide accurate information on the completed form and to the intake specialist, as it is the basis for the establishment of the claim in CORE-CT.

Employees who return to work may be entitled to mileage reimbursement if they must attend medical appointments.  As always, employees should keep their supervisors informed of all time spent on Workers’ Compensation related treatments or appointments and include proper medical documentation so that the time is recorded properly.
More information on Workers’ Compensation can be found at the State of Connecticut Workers’ Compensation Commission website, wcc.state.ct.us.  Questions or concerns regarding Workers’ Compensation should be referred to the Human Resources Department.
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